Cyngor Cymuned Eglwyswrw Community Council.

A Community Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 4th December 2018
 at The Old School, Eglwyswrw,commencing at 8.00.p.m.
Present:

Chairman: Llinos Davies
Councillors: Enid Cole,  Arwel Evans, Ceirwyn John, Robin Phillips, Lon Davies
County Councillor:  Cllr. Cris Tomos
Clerk:  Helen Evans

Chairman Remarks.

 The Chairman welcomed all members to the meeting. Sympathy was extended to Dylan & Helen on the loss of their nephew Steffan lately.
 Apologies:  Ieuan Davies, Sarah-Jane Absalom
Minutes – 06.11.18 

Arwel Evans  proposed and Robin Phillips seconded that the minutes were a true record.  The chairman signed the minutes

Matters arising from the minutes
83.  Water on the road between Croswell and Pont y Cwm – Cllr Cris Tomos has contacted Emrys Llewellyn from Pembrokeshire County Council and they are looking into the situation.
Correspondence
84.  Bank Balance 25.11.18 - £3,146.48
85.  Pembrokeshire County Council – Planning application Mr. N. Davies, Llain, Eglwyswrw – Variation of condition 1 of planning permission 17/0835/PA.  Re-use and subdivision of existing commercial buildings to provide 6 commercial units and subordinate residential accommodation to vary timeframe in which to substantially complete units 4-6. All were happy with information.

86.  Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority – Castell Henllys Velindre- Before discussion Arwel Evans declared an interest in the matter. Road widening to create passing bay and road edge barrier.  All were happy with application.
Any Other Matter
87.  Pembrokeshire County Council – Bin collections over the Christmas and New Year period.  Information was distributed to all and the information will be in the noticeboard.

88.  Ceirwyn John raised a concern regarding that not all the rubbish is being collected from the bins near Mirianog.  This situation will need to be looked at in the future.

89.  Lon Davies thanked Cllr. Cris Tomos on behalf of Ieuan Davies for arranging to clear the flood water in Croswell.

90.  Cllr Cris Tomos reported that there are trees to be cut down between Glanhafren and  St’Cristiolus Church by Steven Webb as they are potentially dangerous.

91.  On behalf of the Community thank you was extended to Sarah-Jane Absalom and family on arranging the turning on of the Xmas tree lights and for the refreshments in the Serjeants.

Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 2nd of January  at 8.00p.m. 
Meeting closed at 8.50pm 
